Jaclyn Norton

From: Carol Moore

Sent: Wednesday, May 17, 2023 9:59 AM

To: Jaclyn Norton

Subject: Fwd: Citizens' Petition on Trees

Attachments: 22_1014 Newton Cemetery & Arboretum_ Tree Preservation Ordinance.pdf; Trees

Citizens Petition signatures ALL 230504.pdf

Carol Moore, CMC
City Clerk and Clerk of the Council

Get Qutlook for iQS

From: Protect Newton Trees <protectnewtontrees@gmail.com>

Sent: Wednesday, May 17, 2023 8:41:04 AM

To: Carol Moore <cmoore@newtonma.gov>

Cc: Melissa Brown <brown.truncer@gmail.com>; Pat Irwin <pai2737@hotmail.com>; martinatjackson@gmail.com
<martinatjackson@gmail.com>; Ellie Goldberg <ellie.goldberg@gmail.com>

Subject: Fwd: Citizens' Petition on Trees

[DO NOT OPEN links/attachments unless you are sure the content is safe. ]

Dear Ms. Moore,
| am writing to request confirmation that you received this Citizens' Petition, sent on Friday.

Thanks,
Melissa Brown

—————————— Forwarded message ------—---

From: Protect Newton Trees <protectnewtontrees@gmail.com>

Date: Fri, May 12, 2023 at 4:40 PM

Subject: Citizens' Petition on Trees

To: Carol Moore <cmoore@newtonma.gov>, <citycouncil@newtonma.gov>

Cc: Pat Irwin <pai2737@hotmail.com>, Ellie Goldberg <ellie.goldberg@gmail.com>, <martinatjackson@gmail.com>,
Melissa Brown <brown.truncer@gmail.com>

Dear Ms. Moore and Newton City Council Members,

We the undersigned are submitting a Citizens’ Petition requesting immediate action and public input on
a stronger tree protection ordinance.




Our Petition puts before you four points that we consider crucial for the ordinance to forward City and
Commonwealth climate goals and to be able to access state funding related to trees and climate
resilience.

We are taking this step of a Citizens’ Petition for four reasons:

1. Councilors proposed a revision to the tree ordinance in June 2022, but that docket item is still
languishing in the Programs and Services Committee.

2. The Programs and Services Committee’s straw votes have indicated a willingness to exempt from
even limited protections 82% of Newton’s residential properties—which amounts to 53% of Newton’s
total City land area and includes the wealthiest properties in Newton—as well as another property of
4.5 million square feet. We think exempting so much of Newton lands not only is inequitable and fails

City and state climate goals but also will jeopardize the City’s ability to access important state climate
funding.

3. The Programs and Services Committee has yet to take any public comment, despite having given a

1.5-hour site visit to the Newton Cemetery Corporation, a non-profit corporation whose own handbook
materials given to the Committee at that visit state that its first goal is to “increase revenue” (p. 5 of the
attached NCC PDF) and that its use of a (low-level) arboretum designation is for branding purposes, as

it does “not directly support revenue development” (p. 6 of the NCC PDF). (“Arboretum” is not part of
their legal, corporate name.)

4. It is not clear whether the Programs and Services Committee plans to hold any public hearing or to
take “some public comments” at an unknown time.

We ask the City Council to treat with respect the concerns of its citizens about needing a tree ordinance
that meets City and state climate goals without exacerbating inequalities.

An electronic copy of the petition follows this letter and petitions with physical signatures are attached.

Sincerely,

Pat Irwin
Melissa Brown
Martina Jackson
Ellie Goldberg

In accordance with Article 10, Section 10-2 of the Newton Charter, each of the undersigned
requests that the City Council of the City of Newton pass the following measure:

The Tree Preservation ordinance (Chapter 21, Article 3, Division 3) shall apply protection
regulations to all healthy, not-dangerous trees 6-inches DBH (in Diameter at Breast Height)
and larger on all properties in the City of Newton not owned by the State or Federal

Government. These regulations shall include, but are not limited to, the following
requirements:










Betsy B. Davis

| 26 Marshall st






